

Ref. No. 5136/2/1

13 May 1997

Prof. Betty Johns
Department Head
Faculty of Education
Department of Curriculum
Mathematics and Natural Sciences
The University of Manitoba
Winnipeg, Manitoba
Canada R3T 2N2

Fax: (204) 269-4201

Re: Application to the Faculty of Education

Dear Dr. Johns:

This is to acknowledge with appreciation and graduate receipt of the brochures and application form for admissions to the Graduate Program in Mathematics Education at your university.

I have passed on the information to the interested party in our university and to the Scholarships Section of the Ministry of University Affairs. I hope they will pursue their applications.

Once again, thank you for your assistance.

Yours sincerely,

(Prof. Dr. Ruben C. Umaly)

Director, Center for International Affairs



THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA

## FACULTY OF EDUCATION Department of Curriculum: Mathematics and Natural Sciences

Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada R3T 2N2

Tel: (204) 474-9014 Fax: (204) 269-4261

783 1840

Center for International Affairs

April 16, 1997

Prof. Dr. Ruben C. Umaly Director, Center for International Affairs Suranaree University of Technology 111 University Avenue, Muang District Nakhon Ratchasima, THAILAND

Dear Dr. Umaly:

In response to your request, I have enclosed an information package that describes the Ph.D. program offered by the Faculty of Education at the University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, Manitoba. Included in the package is an application form.

As you know, the program is one of the few in Canada that allows Ph.D. candidates to specialize in Mathematics Education. It focuses on current issues and trends in the field and is flexible enough to allow candidates to pursue topics of specific interest. A unique feature of the program are Departmental seminars. These seminars provide a forum for staff and Ph.D. candidates to share their research interests and explore issues from multiple perspectives.

We would welcome an application from your colleague and if further assistance is needed please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

Prof. Betty Johns, Department Head

BJ:jw

Encl.

cc: Dr. Emöke J. E. Szathmáry, President and Vice-Chancellor

Ref. No. 5136/127
DR. EMOKE J.E. SZATHMARY
President and Vice Chancellor
University of Manitoba
202 Administration Building
Winnipeg, Manitoba
Canada R3T 2N2

FAX: (204) 261-1318

Dear Dr. Szathmary,

Thank you very much for your kind letter of 11 February. I am also sorry for missing the many representatives of Canadian universities during that Canadian Educational Fair in Bangkok. I hope that in the next one, I shall be able to meet you. I am equally pleased that Ms. Manthana was able to meet you and exchange some information. I hope you could visit our campus the next time you are in Thailand.

Incidentally, a colleague of mine has received a scholarship from the Ministry of University Affairs, Thailand in the field of Mathematics Education. I am aware that the University of Manitoba is one of the few universities in Canada with graduate program in Mathematics Education. I will therefore be most grateful if I could receive brochures and other information regarding this program together with application forms for Ph.D. I hope he could be considered for admission to your university.

With best regards.

Yours sincerely,

28. February 1997

(Prof. Dr. Ruben C. Umaly)

Director, Center for International Affairs



THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA

## OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

202 Administration Building Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada R3T 2N2

Fax: (204) 261-1318

February 11, 1997

Center for International Affairs
No. 255/2540
Date 25 FEB 1997
Time 9:15

Dr. Ruben C. Umaly Director Centre for International Affairs Suranaree University of Technology 111 University Avenue Muang District Nakhon Ratchasima 300 THAILAND

Dear Dr. Umaly,

I am writing to express my regrets that you were unable to join us for lunch during my recent visit to Bangkok. At the same time I appreciate your sending Ms Montana on your behalf. I very much enjoyed meeting her, and I hope she was able to provide you with some information on the University of Manitoba, some of which she gleaned from the Premier of our province!

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Emőke J. E. Szathmáry

President and Vice-Chancellor

## EJES/mab

cc: Dr. T. P. Hogan, Vice-President (Research and External Programs)
Dr. R. Lobdell, A/Vice Provost (Programs) and A/Director UMInternational



THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA

## OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

202 Administration Building Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada R3T 2N2

Fax: (204) 261-1318

Center for International Affairs

No... 601/40

Date - 1 APR 1997

Time 13.45 pm

March 19, 1997

Prof. Dr. Ruben C. Umaly Director, Center for International Affairs Suranaree University of Technology 111 University Avenue, Muang District Nakhon Ratchasima, THAILAND

Dear Dr. Umaly,

It was very good to hear from you. I too hope that there may be an opportunity for a future meeting and, if not in Thailand, perhaps here.

By copy of this letter I will bring your inquiry about Mathematics Education to the Head of the Department and ask her to contact you directly.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Emőke J. E. Szathmáry

Ruiche Solmain

President and Vice-Chancellor

EJES/mab

cc: Dr. Betty Johns

Head

Dept. of Curriculum: Mathematics & Natural Sciences

14197 N